October 6, 2010

S® Shaw Environmental, Inc.

A World of Solutions™

Alameda County Health Care Services Agency RECEIVED

Environmental Health Services - Environmental Protection

Attn: Ms, Barbara Jakub, PG

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250

Alameda, CA 94502-6577 Alameda County
Environmental Health

4:43 pm, Oct 06, 2010

Re: Response to Correspondence Dated October 5, 2010
Caltrans S. Oakland Maintenance Station, 1112 29" Ave, Oakland, CA
Global ID # T0600101631; Alameda County Fuel Leak Case # RO0000397

Dear Ms. Jakub:

On behalf of the State of California, Department of Transportation (Caltrans), Shaw Environmental, Inc. (Shaw)
has prepared this submittal in response to your letter dated October 5, 2010.

Your letter requested submittal of a Landowner Notification Form for the above site. Caltrans submitted the
requested information in a letter dated January 9, 2007, a copy of which was emailed to you on September 8 and
October 5, 2010. A copy of the letter is also contained in the Alameda County online records database and State
Geotracker system. Per email correspondence with you on October 5™, we understand that no further
documentation is needed to complete the landowner notification requirement.

Your letter also requested that existing monitoring wells at the site be destroyed, and a technical report
documenting well decommissioning be submitted to Alameda County by December 5, 2010. As I am sure you
are aware, the State of California does not have a budget in place for the current fiscal year. Unfortunately,
Caltrans is unable to issue a contract for destruction of the wells until there is an approved State budget. Since the
timing for completion of a State budget is uncertain, it is likely that Caltrans may be unable to complete the well
destruction and submit the report within the timeframe requested. Caltrans is committed to providing the County
with a proposed schedule for well destruction after the State budget is finalized and Caltrans is able to move
forward with the well destruction work.

If you have any questions regarding this submittal, please contact Mr. Bahram Sazegar of Caltrans at
510.286.5643 or bahram_sazegar(@dot.ca.gov

Regards,
Shaw Environmental, Inc.
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Andrew D. Lehane
Project Manager
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